Dukes County Commission
Minutes
Thursday, January 29, 2015
5:00P.M.

Dukes County Administration Building

9 Airport Road, Edgartown, MA 

Present:
Dukes County Commissioners (DCC): Chair Leon Brathwaite, Vice Chair Christine Todd, John Alley, Lenny Jason, Gretchen Tucker Underwood and*David Holway
*Participated via telephone

County Staff: Martina Thornton – Dukes County Manager, Noreen Mavro Flanders – Treasurer, Michael Joyce – Dukes County Personnel Board – Chair. 
Others: Joanie Ames – MVTV, Steve Myrick – MV Times
The meeting was called to order at 5:00PM.

Emergency Management Director:

Leon said the DCC wanted to thank Chuck Cotnoir for his efforts during the most recent storm. Chuck gave an update on the last snow storm. The emergency shelter was a success. The shelter had two people and one dog. The Island was very lucky to not have power outages like Nantucket did. A discussion was held. Leon asked why the Code Red was not utilized. Chuck said several towns sent the message using Code Red method. Ping 4 was also used. Chuck said if residents want to use Code Red they should sign up on the Town’s website. West Tisbury chose not to use Code Red. Chuck recommended having the County Advisory Board involved more in case he needs additional funding. 

Compensation and Classification Study – Recommendations by Personnel Board:

Mike reviewed the new pay scale presented to the DCC. He gave a brief history. The Don Jacobs consulting firm was hired to review the current plan and compare the County’s pay scale to other towns and counties. All the job descriptions were revised. A discussion was held. David requested the DCC table this for a month to review the information. John asked if the grade 6 would apply to the County Manager. Mike said the County Manager is a contract position, therefore not part of the scale. Martina explained the process of establishing the Cost of Living Adjustment (COLA). David asked if the effective employees have reviewed the plan and if they are ok with the changes. Martina said the Treasurer did a spreadsheet to make sure no employees will have a negative impact. Christine recommended waiting two weeks to address this issue. David said an email should go to every employee with the plan to see if they have any concerns. Christine asked to have any concerns forwarded to the DCC. Leon asked to have the revised copy of the Personnel By-Laws to be forwarded to the DCC for review. 
David/John made a motion to table the Classification program for two weeks. So voted All in favor. Motion carries. 
Meeting Calendar:
This topic will be discussed at the next meeting. 
Audit – Update:
Noreen said she had a meeting with the Airport Manager and one of the Airport Commissioners regarding the FY14 audit. She received a copy of the FY14 Supplemental Budget and she still has corrections for that budget and is still waiting for information. Sean usually distributes money from the airport’s transfer out for capital projects. Sean has not distributed any of that money for FY14 and Noreen needs a letter from Sean so she can start to send things to the auditors.  We also need a few things such as receivables. A discussion was held. Christine asked if the County Advisory Board (CAB) should get involved. Noreen said the CAB tried to help in October when they asked the Airport Manager what the issues where and if he could give them a date of when to expect the numbers. The Airport Manager said probably a month. Christine asked what the consequences are with the Airport not giving the County the numbers. Noreen said it could have an effect on the county trying to get a bond for the Center for Living project since the County will need a final audit. Noreen also said the Airport and other departments will need the final audit if they are going for grants.
Manager’s Report

· Homeless:

Martina said the DCC received a resignation letter from Connie Teixeira as the Assoc. Commissioner of Homeless. She also informed the DCC that the homeless count is postponed until end of February. A discussion followed. Christine recommended using Facebook to get help on the count. The DCC thanked the Clergy for all their assistance on helping with the homeless issue and instructed Martina to send a thank you letter to Connie. 

· 50/50 Formula:
Martina said she has been preparing the formula for the new Center for Living article. She has met with the Town Administrators to get them on board. She updated the DCC on the project. There was a discussion on the employees and what benefits they would get if on the County’s payroll.
· Youth Task Force Grant:
The Youth Task Force has applied for a $700,000.00 grant and believes they stand a good chance of getting the funds. 
Old business – Old business List

No old business was discussed.
New business - Anything the Chairman did not reasonably anticipate for discussion when filing the meeting notice to be posted.

Christine said the Eastville Beach cleanup was a success. The DCC recognized the issue of trash being left on the beaches. Gretchen said maybe the County could help on the electronic disposals as some people leave items like that on the beach because they don’t want to pay or cannot afford to get rid of those types of items. Leon said Christine and John should meet to explore if there are other resources available to help fund this issue. 
DCC meeting was adjourned at 6:07pm
John/Christine made a motion to adjourn. So voted. All in favor. Motion carries. 

Respectfully Submitted by:

______________________________

JOSEPH E. SOLLITTO JR., Clerk of the Courts

Documents presented at the meeting and part of the official records:

· Agenda
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